
Fiscal Impact 

2
nd

 Session of the 57
th

 Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 1681 

 Version: CS 

 Author: Sen. Bullard 

 Date: 04/05/2021 
 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 1681 establishes a $20 annual single park parking pass for Oklahoma residents. Currently, 

nonresidents pay $75 for a year long parking pass to all state parks and residents pay a 

discounted rate of $60. Creating the new single park pass will encourage some residents to 

switch from the statewide $60 park pass to the $20 single park pass costing state parks $40 per 

switch. In addition, some residents who previously did not purchase an annual pass at $60 will 

purchase the cheaper $20 pass. HB1681 will be revenue neutral if for every resident that 

switches from the statewide pass to the single park pass, two new single park passes are 

purchased. With the state parks parking pass program being in existence for less than a year, 

there is currently not enough data to know the fiscal impact. 

 

FY’22 Impact: See comments 

 

Full Year Impact: See comments 
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